
8/9/2022 

Dear families,  

We have a large amount of unmarked and unclaimed clothing. It has been gathered and placed in the 
Parlor sitting room. If your loved one is missing anything, please come and go through the clothing to 
see if you can locate it. We will leave it there until Monday 8/15/2022. Anything still there on Monday 
will be taken to Goodwill and donated. Please remember to clearly mark items when you bring them 
and add them to the inventory sheet.  

We continue to have staff that are testing positive for COVID-19. Any residents that have been identified 
as a close contact have been tested and are in Transmission Based Precautions. Vaccinated residents 
identified as a close contact are being monitored for symptoms. If symptoms arise for anyone, we test 
them immediately. At this time, we do not have any positive residents identified.  

We will continue to test all unvaccinated staff who are not up to date with boosters twice a week until 
two weeks pass with no positive results. If a resident on Assisted Living shows any symptoms, they are 
tested at that time also. We continue with cleaning high touch surfaces often on top of our normal 
housekeeping regimen.  

We will not stop visitation, but we do ask that it be kept at a minimum for the safety of our residents 
and for you. When visiting, PPE is a must at all times in the building. If your loved one has a roommate, 
the visit needs to occur in one of the dining rooms or lounges so the roommate is not possibly exposed. 
Please do not visit in their rooms if a roommate is present at this time.  

Please continue to screen in and do not visit if you have any symptoms of COVID-19 which can be as 
mild as allergy symptoms. Please do not visit if you have been exposed to COVID-19.  

Please know we are doing our best to mitigate this terrible virus.  If your loved one has not been 
vaccinated or has not had the booster, please reconsider this choice and reach out to me so I can get the 
vaccine or booster process started for them.  

 

 

As always, please reach out to me if you have any questions,  

Arbortrace-administrator@cardon.us  

(765) 939-3701 

Thank you for your support, 

 

Shelli Ross RN, HFA 

Executive Director 
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